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ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
Hiap Seng Engineering Ltd awarded turnaround maintenance contract worth 
approximately US$10 million in Vietnam 
 
 
The Board of Directors of Hiap Seng Engineering Ltd (the “Company”) is pleased to 
announce that the Company has been awarded, under a consortium with Petroleum 
Maintenance Service Joint Stock Company of Vietnam, a turnaround maintenance 
contract worth approximately US$10 million (S$12.5 million) for the provision of 
maintenance, overhaul and repair services including inspection, testing and cleaning 
of process equipment (the “Works”) for Dung Quat Refinery in Vietnam. 
 
As the Works are scheduled to commence and complete in the first quarter of next 
financial year ending 31 March 2015, the Group does not expect any material impact 
on the net tangible assets or earnings per share for the current financial year ending 
31 March 2014. 
 
None of the Directors or controlling shareholders of the Company has any interest, 
direct or indirect, in the above contract. The Directors are also not aware of any 
substantial shareholders having any direct or indirect interest in the above contract 
and have not received any notification of interest in the above contract from any 
substantial shareholders. 
 
 
By Order of the Board 
 
 
Tan Hak Jin 
Joint Company Secretary 
6 December 2013 


